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An introduction to the main policies of the EU that focus on their
assistance to African countries.

The relationship between the EEC/EU and Africa dates to the first
major expansion in members after the conception of the organization in
1957.

It is not surprising that the EU should have a relationship with ACP
countries and especially Africa, as several the member states were
major colonialists and had considerable knowledge of the problems
faced by countries, many of whom were their own creation.

The initial relationship was codified in the Lomé Agreement but it is
the later Cotonou Agreement that acts as the catalyst for the
contemporary programmes that attempt to assist Africa in its
development planning and execution.

The Cotonou Agreement is the overarching framework for EU relations
with African, Caribbean and Pacific (ACP) countries. It was adopted in
2000 to replace the 1975 Lomé Convention.

It is the most comprehensive partnership agreement between developing
countries and the EU, covering the EU's relations with 79 countries,
including 48 countries from Sub-Saharan Africa.

The Cotonou Agreement aims to reduce and eventually eradicate poverty
and contribute to the gradual integration of the ACP countries into
the world economy. It is based on three pillars:

development cooperation
economic and trade cooperation
political dimension

The EU and Africa

The most long-standing cooperation is with the African, Caribbean and
Pacific (ACP) Group, enshrined since 1975 in the Lomé Convention and
updated in 2000 in the Cotonou Agreement. 48 states of sub-Saharan
Africa are parties to the Cotonou Agreement.

In Northern Africa, five countries – Algeria, Egypt, Libya, Morocco
and Tunisia – benefit from the EU’s partnership with its Southern
Neighbourhood and participate in the Mediterranean Union. EU - South
Africa relations are governed by the Trade, Development and
Cooperation Agreement (TDCA) of 1999.

Before the Cotonou Agreement, Lomé Conventions (Lomé I - Lomé IV bis)
applied. However, important developments on the international stage,
socio-economic and political changes in the ACP countries highlighted
the need for a re-thinking of ACP-EU cooperation. e.g. fall of Berlin
Wall, end of Communism and the two super powers using Africa for
surrogate engagements and the rise of China

Following an intensive public debate, negotiations started in
September 1998 for a revision of the ACP-EU relations. These
negotiations were successfully achieved in early February 2000 and led
to the conclusion of the Cotonou Agreement.

In accordance with the revision clause to re-examine the Agreement
every five years, negotiations to modify the Agreement for the first



time were launched in May 2004 and concluded in February 2005. The
objective was to enhance the effectiveness and quality of the EU-ACP
partnership and to reflect the recent major changes in international
and ACP-EU relations.

Though quite wordy, it is useful to note the 2010 revision to the
basic platform from which EU-African relations emerge.

2010 Revision

In March 2010, the European Commission and the African Caribbean
Pacific (ACP) group have concluded the second revision of the Cotonou
Agreement. The second revision adapts the partnership to changes which
have taken place over the last decade, in particular:

The growing importance of regional integration in ACP countries and in
ACP-EU cooperation is reflected. Its role in fostering cooperation and
peace and security, in promoting growth and in tackling cross-border
challenges is emphasized. In Africa, the continental dimension is also
recognized, and the African Union becomes a partner of the EU-ACP
relationship.
Security and fragility : no development can take place without a
secure environment. The new agreement highlights the interdependence
between security and development and tackles security threats jointly.
Attention is paid to peace building and conflict prevention. A
comprehensive approach combining diplomacy, security and development
cooperation is developed for situations of State fragility.
Our ACP partners face major challenges if they are to meet the
Millennium Development Goals, food security, HIV-AIDS and
sustainability of fisheries. The importance of each of these areas for
sustainable development, growth and poverty reduction is underlined,
and joint approaches for our cooperation are now agreed.
For the first time, the EU and the ACP recognize the global challenge
of climate change as a major subject for their partnership. The
parties commit to raising the profile of climate change in their
development cooperation, and to support ACP efforts in mitigating and
adapting to the effects of climate change.
The trade chapter of the Agreement reflects the new trade relationship
and the expiry of preferences at the end of 2007. It reaffirms the
role of the Economic Partnership Agreements to boost economic
development and integration into the world economy. The revised
Agreement highlights the challenges ACP countries are facing to
integrate better into the world economy, in particular the effects of
preference erosion. It therefore underlines the importance of trade
adaptation strategies and aid for trade .
More actors in the partnership : the EU has been promoting a broad and
inclusive partnership with ACP partners. The new agreement clearly
recognizes the role of national parliaments, local authorities, civil
society and private sector.
More impact, more value for money : This second revision is
instrumental in putting in practice the internationally agreed aid
effectiveness principles, in particular donor coordination. It will
also untie EU aid to the ACP countries to reduce transaction costs.
For the first time, the role of other EU policies for the development
of ACP countries is recognized and the EU commits to enhance the
coherence of those policies to this end.
As the EU took on a more organised ‘ external’ dimension, so the Heads
of State agreed that its relationship with Africa needed to be
formalised. They wanted to move beyond just being a provider of
financial assistance and to build a lasting and tangible relationship
that went further than simply being a donor.

The following shows how, in 2007 and the EU meeting that accepted a



greater ‘external’ role for the EU, this led to the relationship with
Africa being deepened.

‘The Joint Africa-EU Strategy (JAES) was launched at the Africa–EU
Summit in Lisbon in 2007 and sets out the intention of both continents
to move beyond a donor/recipient relationship towards long-term
cooperation on jointly identified, mutual and complementary interests.
It is based on principles of ownership, partnership and solidarity and
its adoption marks a new phase in Africa-EU relations.’

In 2007, the Joint Africa-EU Strategy (JAES) was adopted at the Lisbon
Summit, which brought together the Leaders of 27 European and 54
African States as well as the Presidents of the continental
Institutions.

The Joint Africa-EU Strategy, which provides the overarching long-term
framework for Africa-EU relations, is implemented through jointly
identified priorities, which are of common interest to both the EU and
Africa, and significantly impact on the daily lives of citizens on
both continents. Within each area of cooperation, the focus is on
actions at the global, continental or cross regional levels and in
which participating actors have a collective capacity to deliver.

It strives to bring Africa and Europe closer together through the
strengthening of economic cooperation and the promotion of sustainable
development, with both continents living side by side in peace,
security, democracy, prosperity, solidarity and human dignity.

What is the added value of the Joint Africa-EU Strategy?

The Africa-EU Strategy complements the existing frameworks of
cooperation with Sub-Saharan Africa and with the EU's Neighbourhood.
It has to be underlined that this level of Africa-EU cooperation
overarches all other existing channels of cooperation at the local,
national and regional level. The JAES provides an added value to these
frameworks by:

Situating the Partnership in a global context by jointly addressing
global common challenges such as climate change, the protection of the
environment, or peace and security. Through joint positions Africa and
Europe have more weight in global fora;
Expanding Africa-EU cooperation into promising new areas of common
interest such as governance and human rights, trade and regional
integration, energy, climate change, migration, mobility and
employment, or science, Information and Communication Technologies and
space applications;
Working towards a people-centred partnership by ensuring the effective
participation of civil society and the private sector and delivering
direct benefits for African and European citizens.
https://www.africa-eu-partnership.org//sites/default/files/documents/
2014_04_01_4th_eu-africa_summit_roadmap_en.pdf

5 priority areas:

Peace and security;
Democracy, good governance and human rights;
Human development;
Sustainable and inclusive development and growth and continental integration;
Global and emerging issues.
The first action plan had contained eight separate headings, these were:

Peace and security;
Democratic governance and human rights;
Regional economic integration, trade and infrastructure;

https://www.africa-eu-partnership.org//sites/default/files/documents/2014_04_01_4th_eu-africa_summit_roadmap_en.pdf
https://www.africa-eu-partnership.org//sites/default/files/documents/2014_04_01_4th_eu-africa_summit_roadmap_en.pdf


Millennium Development Goals; (ended 2015)
Climate change;
Energy;
Migration, mobility and employment;
Science, information society and space.
The entire range of cooperative relationships are initially divided
into regional objectives but other programmes have been added that are
continent -wide and designed to compliment the regional focus of
country specific programmes.

Moving 'beyond development', by strengthening the Africa-EU dialogue
on issues of common concern and expanding their bilateral cooperation
into promising new areas of common interest such as governance and
human rights, trade and regional integration, energy, climate change,
migration, mobility and employment, or science, ICT and space
applications;
Moving 'beyond institutions' by working towards a people-centred
partnership, ensuring the participation of civil society and the
private sector and delivering direct benefits for African and European
citizens.
Moving 'beyond Africa', by jointly addressing global common challenges
such as climate change or peace and security

Regional Focus

West

These priorities are:

Peace, security and regional stability
Regional economic integration and support for trade and private sector
Resilience, food and nutritional security and natural resources
10th European Development Fund

The 10th EDF Regional Indicative Programme (RIP) for West Africa was
allocated a budget of €595 million and focuses on two main focal
sectors:

Regional integration, competitiveness and the Economic Partnership
Agreement (EPA)
Political Governance and regional stability.
In addition, a non-focal sector includes the environment and capacity
building to regional organisations.
The entire envelope of the 10th EDF RIP (€595 million) has been
committed. This funds projects in areas such as food security, poverty
reduction in rural areas and natural resource protection; transport
and infrastructure development; conflict prevention and peace
building. They also support economic integration, establishment of an
effective common market and improvement to regional private sector
competitiveness, and consolidation of good governance in the region.

Within the 10th EDF RIP, a specific envelope of €141.5 million has
been allocated to the EU-Africa Infrastructure Trust Fund (AITF) for
supporting renewable energy and energy efficiency projects in West
Africa.

The EU-West Africa Economic Partnership Agreement (EPA):

A Trade and Development Agreement

The EU-West Africa Economic Partnership Agreement (EPA), a trade and
development agreement developed with the West African regional



organisations, is now in the final phase of negotiations. The EU
committed at least €6.5 billion in support of West Africa's Economic
Partnership Agreement Development Program (PAPED) for the 2015-2020
period. Find out more about the EPA and EU Trade and Development
projects: EU-West Africa Trade and Development: A Partnership That
Counts

Other useful links

EU Support to Food Security and Resilience in West Africa - AGIR

EU-West Africa Trade and Development

EU Support to West Africa Energy Sector

EU Support to Mobility and Migration within West Africa

 East

EU development cooperation in Eastern Africa is delivered at different
levels: national, regional, continental and thematic, all of which are
financed either by the 11th European Development Fund or the EU
budget.

National country programmes for Djibouti, Eritrea, Ethiopia, Kenya,
Somalia, Sudan, South Sudan, Tanzania and Uganda promote improved
agriculture and food security, transport and energy, health and
education, and governance and institutional building, drawing from a
total amount of over 2.9 billion euros in grants. These respond to
national challenges and priorities agreed with Governments in a spirit
of partnership, ownership and mutual responsibility, in line with the
Cotonou Partnership Agreement. Projects are implemented through
different methods, including the use of budget support and blending
mechanisms (e.g. the African Investment Facility). Sudan and South
Sudan do not benefit from national allocations since they have not
ratified and acceded to the Cotonou Partnership Agreement,
respectively. However, both countries may benefit from ad hoc
allocations from the reserve of the European Development Fund under
certain conditions.

The EU works closely with the main regional bodies. These are:

COMESA (Common Market for Eastern and Southern Africa) has 19-member
states: Burundi, Comoros, the Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC),
Djibouti, Egypt, Eritrea, Ethiopia, Kenya, Libya, Madagascar, Malawi,
Mauritius, Rwanda, Seychelles, Sudan, Swaziland, Uganda, Zambia and
Zimbabwe. Its main focus is on the formation of a large economic and
trading unit capable of overcoming the barriers faced by individual
states in the sub-region.
EAC (East African Community) has five-member states: Burundi, Kenya,
Rwanda, Uganda and Tanzania. It has a clear regional integration
mandate aiming at achieving a monetary union and eventually political
integration.
IGAD (Intergovernmental Authority on Development) covers the eight
countries of the Greater Horn of Africa: Djibouti, Eritrea (suspended
since 2007), Ethiopia, Somalia, Kenya, Uganda, South Sudan and Sudan.
Its core mandate is built on four strategic pillars: agriculture,
natural resources and environment; economic cooperation, integration
and social development; peace security and humanitarian affairs; and
corporate development services.
IOC (Indian Ocean Commission) is an organisation that groups together
five island states: Comoros, Madagascar, Mauritius, Réunion (France)
and Seychelles. Its main focus is to strengthen the relationship and
solidarity of the Indian Ocean islands for sustainable development and



enhanced regional cooperation.
SADC (Southern African Development Community) comprises 15-member
states: Angola, Botswana, DRC, Lesotho, Madagascar, Malawi, Mauritius,
Mozambique, Namibia, Tanzania, Seychelles, South Africa, Swaziland,
Zambia and Zimbabwe. The overall goal of SADC is to promote and
achieve equitable and sustainable development to be attained through
increased regional integration.
Southern

Strong capacity development support from the EU to the SADC
Secretariat – SADC’s administrative body – enabled reform of the
management of funds. SADC, as COMESA, is now in a position to
administer funds from donors with its own procedures. Six EU projects
for SADC for a total sum of €56 million – supporting regional
integration and continued capacity development – were approved in
2012, and one more project for 32 million (Trade Related Facility) has
been approved in 2013 leading to a full commitment of the €116 million
earmarked for the region under the 10th EDF, the EU’s funding
instrument for African, Caribbean and Pacific (ACP) countries and
Overseas Countries and Territories (OCTs), 2008-13.

The EU also works with five area organisations noted above.

Cooperation at regional level supports these organisations and their
development policies and addresses cross-regional issues based on
three thematic priorities: peace and security, regional economic
integration and regional management of natural resources. A strong
emphasis is also put on supporting the development of regional
infrastructure for road transport, sustainable energy, information and
communications technology and water.

Central

The Regional Indicative Programme 2014-2020 for Central Africa was
adopted in June 2015. Through this programme the EU will make €350
million available to the region.

The programme is focusing on three areas of cooperation:

Political integration and cooperation in peace and security matters;
Economic integration and trade (including infrastructures);
Sustainable management of natural resources and biodiversity.
The regional counterparts responsible for implementation are the
Economic and Monetary Community of Central Africa (CEMAC) – Cameroon,
Central African Republic, Chad, Equatorial Guinea, Gabon, and the
Republic of the Congo – and the Economic Community of Central African
States (ECCAS) – Angola, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African Republic,
Chad, Congo, the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Equatorial Guinea,
Gabon, Rwanda and São Tomé & Principe.

Cooperation under the 11th EDF will build on the achievements made
under the 10th EDF, where cooperation focused on regional economic
integration, political integration and management of natural
resources. This regional programme amounted to €198 million and it has
been fully committed. This funds projects in areas such as natural
resource protection, institutional capacity building, conflict
prevention and peace building, infrastructure development, economic
integration and economic diversification. Further information on the
funding under the 10th EDF can be found in the 10th EDF Regional
Strategy Paper and Regional Indicative Programme 2008 - 2013

To the above are added the following:



https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/africa-eu-continental-
cooperation_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-emergency-trust-fund-africa_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa-investment-facility_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-
fund-eu-aitf_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/palop-tl_en

A more specific and continent wide programme is the:

The Pan-African Programme provides dedicated support to the Africa-EU
Strategic Partnership and is the first ever EU programme in
development and cooperation that covers Africa as a whole.

It supports projects with a trans-regional, continental or global
added-value in areas of shared interest, and offers new possibilities
for the EU and Africa to work together.

Established in 2014, the Pan-African Programme constitutes one of the
main EU financial instruments for the implementation of the Regional
Plans. The programme is funded under the EU's Development Cooperation
Instrument (DCI) with a budget of €845 million for the period
2014-2020.

Aligned with the Roadmap 2014-2017 , the Pan-African Programme focuses
on five key areas of cooperation between Africa and the EU, namely:

Peace and Security
Democracy, good governance and human rights
Human development
Sustainable and inclusive development and growth and continental integration
Global and cross-cutting issues.
The added value of the Pan-African programme builds on 3 main criteria:

The cross-regional, continental or global dimension of projects and
programmes in areas ranging from sustainable agriculture and
environment to higher education, ICT and research.
The joint interest of Africa and the EU and therefore the clear link
with the Strategic Partnership.
The financial complementarity with other instruments such as the
European Development Fund (EDF), the European Neighbourhood Instrument
(ENI) and the Development Cooperation Instrument (DCI) thematic
programmes.
In July 2014, the EU launched the first phase of the Pan-African
Programme with a total allocation of €415 million for the period
2014-2017.

As of August 2016, the total allocated funding of this instrument
amounts to over 300M€ implemented through 25 projects.

To assist in focusing the project aims of the EU-African Programme,
other schemes have been introduced.

These include the following:

The African Peace Facility (APF) was established in 2004 in response
to a request by African leaders. Financed through the European
Development Fund, it constitutes the main source of funding to support
the African Union's and African Regional Economic Communities' efforts
in the area of peace and security with an overall amount of more than

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/palop-tl_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-fund-eu-aitf_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-fund-eu-aitf_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa-investment-facility_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-emergency-trust-fund-africa_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/africa-eu-continental-cooperation_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/africa-eu-continental-cooperation_en


EUR 2,7 billion since 2004.

Under the Africa-EU partnership, the strategic objective on peace and
security is not only 'to ensure a peaceful, safe, secure environment',
but also to 'foster political stability and effective governance,
while enabling sustainable and inclusive growth.'

Through this instrument, the EU is at the forefront of international
support to the African Peace and Security agenda, providing, in
parallel to EU political backing, substantial and predictable funding
to the African Union's and African Regional Economic Communities'
efforts in the area of peace and security. This partnership consists
of three inter-linked priorities, which correspond to the specific
objectives of the APF:

Enhanced dialogue on challenges to peace and security
Set up of an operational African Peace and Security Architecture (APSA)
Support to Peace Support Operations (PSOs) in Africa.
The APF has its legal basis on the Cotonou Agreement and it is funded
through the European Development Fund (EDF). The direct beneficiaries
of APF support are the African Union (AU) and the Regional Economic
Communities/Regional Mechanisms (RECs/RMs), with a mandate in Peace
and Security, and relevant institutions within or related to the APSA.
According to the EDF regulations, APF funds can be used to finance
costs incurred by African countries that are deploying their
peace-keeping forces under the banner of the AU or a REC/RM in another
country.

The APF strategic orientation is based on a dual approach, which
combines short-term funding to address crises as they occur with a
longer-term support of institutional capacity building in Peace and
Security.

In line with agreed priorities, APF funded activities fall in the
following areas:

Capacity Building

Capacity building is a major component of the APF since 2007. It aims
at strengthening basic institutional capacities and efficiency of the
AU and the RECs/RMs in the planning and conduct of PSOs in Africa as
well as in the operationalisation of the APSA. The long-term goal is
to enable the African institutions to ensure peace and security on
their own without external assistance.

Early Response Mechanism (ERM)

The ERM allows rapidly responding to urgent needs by providing funding
for the first stages of actions aimed at the prevention, management
and resolution of crises. The APF foresees an initial allocation of
€20 million for the ERM, earmarked in the Action Programme 2017-2018).

African-led Peace Support Operations (PSOs)

The PSOs are aimed at providing public security through a range of
military and civilian tasks, including peacekeeping, maintenance of
public order, policing, infrastructure reconstruction, political
dialogue and national reconciliation.

The APF has provided support to 14 African-led PSOs in18 countries since 2004.

From a financial perspective, supporting these operations has
represented the main area of commitment of the APF.



The Financing Agreement for the 2017-2018 Action Programme for the
African Peace Facility (€592 million) is in line with previous APF
programmes. Direct beneficiaries remain the AU and the RECs/EMS, with
close to 90% of the funds to support African-led peace operations and
the rest to support the operationalisation of the APSA and Early
Response Mechanism actions aimed at conflict prevention and crisis
management. The rules of eligibility of costs remain unchanged from
the past, the APF may for example cover allowances for the troops,
salaries for civilians, logistical, transportation, medical,
communication costs but in no way can it fund military equipment,
arms, ammunition or military training.

To these have been added the following:

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-emergency-trust-fund-africa_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa-investment-facility_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/palop-tl_en

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-
fund-eu-aitf_en

To assist the above to be sensitive to the needs of over 54 States a
group of regional strategies have been developed.

Regional strategies

1. Horn of Africa

The Horn of Africa, a region in East Africa , has faced repetitive
droughts over the past years, causing a severe humanitarian crisis.

In 2011, the EU adopted a strategic framework for the Horn of Africa.
It outlines the action to be taken by the EU to help the people of the
region achieve peace, stability, security, prosperity and accountable
government.

The strategic framework has led among other things to:

the supporting Horn of Africa resilience initiative (SHARE) (2012)
the action plan on counter-terrorism for the Horn of Africa and Yemen (2013)
In 2015, the Council adopted the Horn of Africa regional action plan
2015-2020. This defines the EU's approach for addressing key issues
throughout the region.

The action plan takes into account challenges that have become more
critical over the years, notably:

the influence of the wider region on the Horn of Africa
radicalisation
migration and forced displacement
The implementation of the action plan is led by the High
Representative and the Commission. The Council is regularly updated on
its implementation, including through annual reports.

2. Gulf of Guinea

Countries in the region of the Gulf of Guinea are facing growing
instability due to a lack of control over coastal waters and the coast
itself.

As a result of this, criminal activity is on the rise, such as:

https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-fund-eu-aitf_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-africa-infrastructure-trust-fund-eu-aitf_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/palop-tl_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa-investment-facility_en
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/africa/eu-emergency-trust-fund-africa_en


trafficking of drugs, human beings, arms, diamonds, counterfeit
medicines, illegal waste, etc.
piracy and armed robbery at sea
oil theft
illegal fishing
In March 2014, the Council adopted a strategy on the Gulf of Guinea.
This describes how the EU can help countries in the region tackle
these challenges and strengthen their maritime capabilities, the rule
of law and effective governance.

A year later, in March 2015, the Council adopted the Gulf of Guinea
action plan 2015-2020. This outlines the EU's support to address the
challenges of maritime security and organised crime in the region.

A senior EU coordinator looks after the implementation of the EU Gulf
of Guinea strategy and the action plan. Their implementation is
closely coordinated with the Council's Political and Security
Committee.

3. Sahel

The EU strategy for security and development in the Sahel was
presented in 2011 by the High Representative and the Commission, upon
the Council's request.

It focuses on four strands of action:

development
good governance and internal conflict resolution
political and diplomatic security and rule of law
countering violent extremism
Adopted in 2015, the Sahel regional action plan 2015-2020 provides a
solid basis for pursuing the objectives of the strategy. It focuses on
four areas which are highly relevant to the stabilisation of the
region, namely:

preventing and countering radicalisation
creating appropriate conditions for youth
migration, mobility and border management
fighting illicit trafficking and transnational organised crime

Formal dialogues

The EU-Africa partnership is developed through formal dialogues at
various levels:

EU-Africa summits, at the level of heads of state or government, are
held in principle every three years
ministerial-level (or 'troika') meetings, held regularly, gather
representatives from African and EU countries, the African Union
Commission, and EU institutions, including the Council of the EU
commission-to-commission meetings
The fifth African Union - EU summit took place on 29-30 November 2017
in Abidjan, Ivory Coast. Investing in youth was the central theme of
the summit, as this has become a key priority for Europe as well as
for Africa.

In 2014, the fourth African Union - EU summit brought together more
than 60 EU and African leaders to discuss the future of EU-Africa
relations and reinforce links between the two continents.

Council preparatory bodies

In the Council, the following bodies are responsible for Africa-EU relations:



Africa Working Party (COAFR)
Mashreq/Maghreb (MAMA) Working Party
African, Caribbean and Pacific (ACP) Working Party
The EU and Africa are taking concrete action to promote better access
to education, boost investment and create jobs.

What are the areas of cooperation?

Trade

The EU has negotiated a series of economic partnership agreements
(EPAs) with 48 countries from Sub-Saharan Africa, as part of the
Cotonou agreement. These agreements aim to create a shared trade and
development partnership backed up by development support.

To find out more, visit the page on the Cotonou agreement:

Development

The EU finances development programmes and initiatives benefiting
multiple countries across Africa.

Most of the funding comes from the European development fund (EDF),
which has a budget of €30.5 billion for the period 2014-2020.

Security

The EU has launched several military and civilian missions and
operations in Africa, as part of the Common Security and Defence
Policy (CSDP).

EU missions are currently deployed in:

the Central African Republic
Libya
Mali
Niger
Somalia
Response to migratory pressures

The Council and European Council are working to establish a
comprehensive European migration policy

Migration

In November 2015, the EU and the African leaders most concerned agreed
on the Valetta action plan. This comprises 16 concrete actions to
address the mass influx of migrants coming to Europe.

In June 2016, the European Council agreed to deepen cooperation with
key countries of origin and transit. Compacts tailored to the needs of
each country are being put in place.

In February 2017, EU leaders adopted the Malta declaration setting out
their intention to increase cooperation with Libya, which is the main
country of departure towards Europe.

These have now been altered to reflect the recent meeting in Croatia,
where new ways of financing ‘ in country’ assessments of potential
asylum seekers were established. This was, in part, influenced by the
politicalisation of the immigrant issue in a number of EU member
states.



Counter-terrorism

The EU supports counter-terrorism initiatives and activities on the
African continent.

In June 2017, the EU committed to provide €50 million to support the
newly established G5 Sahel Joint Force in order to improve security in
the region.

In 2013, the EU adopted an action plan on counter-terrorism for the
Horn of Africa and Yemen.

It can be seen from the above, that the EU has placed a high priority
in expanding its assistance to Africa, regarding it as a separate
continent containing a wide range of different countries, cultures,
peoples, and political structures.

It maintains diplomatic in most separate countries and within the
relevant DG’s in Brussels work country experts for all the continents
member states.

In the second of the two briefing papers I will turn my attention to
the main policy areas the EU has evolved for focusing its assistance
programmes across Africa.

These are:

Peace and security;
Democracy, good governance and human rights;
Human development;
Sustainable and inclusive development and growth and continental integration;
Global and emerging issues.


